
Dialect Service Reports 2016                                                                   Rev David Ng 
 
1. Worship Ministry 
    We celebrated our 15th Anniversary on 2nd Oct and invited Bishop Kee to   
    preach the message and conduct communion. All our members are given a 
    free commemorate T shirt to wear on that day. We also starts the practice of 
    lighting candles at our service. Rev Ng continue to help JCC dialect service 
    and our Chinese service to conduct communion and do baptism as well. 
  
2. Education Ministry 
    We conduct a Hokkien Disciple training through the DVD by Rev Oh Meng 
    Kee. We also co-ordinate with C3A to organize health talks on Sunday 
    afternoon for our members where they fund us $7 per head. This will help  
    us to provide the honorarium for the speakers as well as free lunch for the 
    participants.        
 
3. Outreach Ministry 
    We are involve in CNY concert, organize by NCCS Chinese works, where Rev  
    Ng chair the follow-up committee. We help to sell tickets and also provide 
    bus for members to bring their non-believers to attend the concert. Rev Ng 
    continue to share devotion at  our St Luke Eldercare Chong Pang centre 
    every week and upon requested he also went to the Nee Soo East centre at 
    Block 260 to do the ministry. St Luke Hospital continue to invite Rev Ng to 
    share devotion for their patients during lunch hours. But this year due to the   
    cut in budget we are not able to do Hi Tea outreach for our dialect service. 
 
4. Serve Ministry 
    Thanks Bishop Kee for arranging our worship team, together with JCC  
    Dialect to sing at National Day Thanksgiving Service. This is an annual event  
    organize by NCCS where our Christian president, minister and MPs are the VIPs. 
    We presented songs in mandarin and Hokkien. We also thanks God for more 
    members willing to serve with us at our dialect service. 
 
5. Care Ministry 
    This year we encourage our members to drink more water by giving them a 
    free mug. We also printed the Luther's morning prayer outside the mug for  
    them to pray. We had our Dialect Retreat from 1-3Jun at JB Granda Hotel. 
    We also want to thanks the Turning Point for sharing with us a lot of free 
    food items they received so that we can distributed to our members.   
 


